By-law re-establishing Adelaide Branch

1. This by-law, approved by the board on 10 August 2022, provides authority to re-instate the Adelaide Branch. This by-law comes into effect on the date it is approved by the board. 

2. Overview
The Adelaide Branch was suspended for no less than six months by a resolution of the board on 11 December 2021, as there were no Branch members willing to stand for election to its committee at that time. Since then, two meetings have been held to canvas the views of South Australian members about options for future member engagement. All South Australian BCA members were invited to these meetings, one held virtually and one in person.   This by-law has been created in response to a letter received by the board, signed by more than ten members of the Adelaide Branch, including members resident in South Australia but outside Adelaide. The letter requests that the branch be allowed to continue in the manner set out below. 

3. Re-establishment of branch:
 The board resolves that the Adelaide Branch may re-commence its activities, with the following arrangements:
A. The Adelaide Branch will now be called the South Australia Branch.
B. The branch's geographic area will be the whole of South Australia.
C. The branch's members will be all BCA members who live in South Australia.
D. The branch will adopt a Leadership Structure, with the variation that it may have a co-ordinator and up to three assistant co-ordinators. 

Operation of the branch
4. As soon as practicable, the members of the branch will meet to elect a co-ordinator and assistant co-ordinators, who will have authority to represent BCA's South Australia Branch and to access the branch's bank accounts. 

5. The co-ordinator and assistant co-ordinators may hold office for a maximum of two years, when they will be eligible to stand for re-election.

6. From the date of this bylaw, the branch will be expected to comply with BCA's Model Branch By-laws.   
